

ENFORD RECREATION GROUND AND VILLAGE HALL TRUST

MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING 16TH JULY 2019 AT 7.30 p.m.

Present: Judy D'Arcy Irvine, Rosemary Cox, David Spencer, Jane Young, Jackie Elkins, Hannah Tucker.
Apologies: Hamish Scott-Dagleish, Ollie Stagg, Anthony D'Arcy-Irvine

1. **MINUTES** of 29 May 2019 meeting were approved.

2. **MATTERS ARISING:**

- i) Enford Community Fund: No further information or progress since the last meeting.
- ii) 10th Anniversary Party: Deemed a great success. The Raffle more or less covered expenses. Perhaps another party could be planned next summer as it was so well supported by the village.
- iii) Durrington Football Club will be playing as our Home Team in the Salisbury Sunday League this coming Season.

3. **TREASURER'S REPORT:**

Treasurer distributed copies of the accounts to all members showing detailed income and expenditure for the financial year 2018-2019 with comparative figures from previous financial year. The accounts to 30 June 2019 show a deficit £1,535.75 mainly due to increased repair costs (partly as a result of previous vandalism) Last FY 2017-2018 there was a deficit £567.67. Income however was up which is encouraging. Active fund raising may need to be initiated. Kim Riche is kindly acting as Independent Auditor for the annual accounts ready for presentation to the AGM in September.

4. **CHAIRMAN'S REPORT:**

Nathan Abbott to start later on car park lights 23 Sep 2019 as having to dig trenches with damage to grass and area around car park would be detrimental to weddings and private parties already booked.

The directional Village Hall sign had been removed from the post at the junction near the bus shelter on the A345 which had led to several complaints from users trying to find Enford Village Hall. This has not been helped by the fact that the new sign just said 'Village centre' without specifying which village, and in fact appears to refer to East Chisenbury. Chairman had raised the matter with Highways as the Village Hall had funded the three village hall direction signs which had been designed, approved and installed by Highways ten years ago. The response had not been helpful but Chairman will continue to follow it up. Jane will ask the Parish Council to support the Village Hall's request to Highways to have the sign reinstated.

5. **MAINTENANCE OFFICER / GROUND OFFICER REPORTS:**

6. **FUTURE PROJECTS:**

Annual maintenance in progress: Inventory to be checked - crockery missing / Bolt on sports door needs repair / Replacement blinds x 2 needed in main hall / Key inventory to be done / new rail warped at one join needing repair / leaking gutters to be dealt with / 5 year Electrical Certificate / Main Hall Ceiling Lights /

7. **CLUB/USER REPORTS:**

Junior Football Club / Short Mat Bowls / Camera Club / Gardening Club / Film Club all ok

8. **FUTURE EVENTS**

- **Bridge Drive** fund raising event for car park lights October / November date tbc Judy to organise
- **50's / 60's Band** fund raising event. Jane Young is going to look into hiring a 50's /60 s band to play at the hall for a fund raising event date tbc
- **Remembrance Sunday Lunch** in aid of Army Benevolent Fund Sunday 10th November

NEXT MEETINGS

Next meeting AGM 17 September at 7.30 p.m. preceded by Committee Meeting 6.30 p.m.

Teas and coffees to be provided

Committee meetings 19th Nov 2020 / 21 Jan, 17 March, 19 May, 14 July, AGM 15 Sep 2020